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THE MISSION OF ST. JOHN’S LUTHERAN
CHURCH

Through Jesus Christ, we
proclaim God’s Word,

encourage one another in faith,
witness to God’s love and

serve all people.

Message from Pastor James

What could happen if we as a
congregation began to work 
together at becoming 
“Kingdom Focused?” What 
could we achieve if we had a 
singular goal of bringing 
souls, currently lost in the 
wilderness, into the Kingdom 
of God to bask in the life and 
salvation He alone provides. 

Growing in our faith is always
something on which we 
should always work. Lent is 
often a time to:  regroup, 
consider where we are, 
where we should be, and 
how we should get there. 
Many of you have been 
praying one Psalm a day since
October. That list will end on 
Wednesday February 26 – 
Ash Wednesday. 

On Ash Wednesday I would 
like the whole congregation 
to begin a “journey of faith” 
together. The Sunday 
services and Bible Study 
during Lent will focus on 
something called the “Red 
Letter Challenge.” During the
six weeks of Lent we will 
explore six facets of faith 
including:

1) Jesus’ Words being the 
Foundation of our life.

2) Being   with Jesus 
improves our personal 
being. It produces the 
fruits of the Spirit.

3) Following Jesus builds 
Generosity. It is 
impossible to follow 
Jesus with a closed fist.

4) His way will help us to 
be better Serving the 
congregation and 
community.

5) Jesus calls is to do His 
work. Going toward 
being
a part
of His

mission. 
6) Finally Jesus teaches 

that His Forgiveness 
has no limit.

What if, instead of “giving 
something up” for Lent we as 
a congregation chose to dig 
deeper into God's Word? 
What could happen if we 
spent 40 days putting the 
words of Jesus into personal 
practice in our lives, and in 
the life of this congregation? 

Even if you’ve read through 
the book before taking the 
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journey again can only be 
more helpful and productive. 
Join the St. John’s family as 
we reintroduce ourselves to a
person. That person is Jesus 
the Author and Perfecter of 
our faith, who for the joy that
was set before Him endured 
the cross, despising its 

shame, and is seated at the 
right hand of the throne of 
God.[Hebrews 12:2] This is 
what Lent and Easter are 
truly about. It is about the 
Way, the Truth, and the Life 
showing us the way of 
salvation, the truth of God’s 

Word, and life eternal for all 
who call on His name.

Seek first the kingdom of God
and his righteousness, and all
these things will be added to 
you. [Matthew 6:33]

Pastor James.

Daily Reading/Praying Challenge:

02/01 Psalm 125
02/02 Psalm 126
02/03 Psalm 127
02/04 Psalm 128
02/05 Psalm 129
02/06 Psalm 130
02/07 Psalm 131

02/08 Psalm 132
02/09 Psalm 133
02/10 Psalm 134
02/11 Psalm 135
02/12 Psalm 136
02/13 Psalm 137
02/14 Psalm 138

02/15 Psalm 139
02/16 Psalm 140
02/17 Psalm 141
02/18 Psalm 142
02/19 Psalm 143
02/20 Psalm 144
02/21 Psalm 145

02/22 Psalm 146
02/23 Psalm 147
02/24 Psalm 148
02/25 Psalm 149
02/26 Psalm 150

Ash Wednesday

February Birthdays for Shut-Ins
  

22 Janet Augustin
22 Grace Van Proosdy

                   
Our shut-ins would appreciate a card, phone call or visit
 DURING THE MONTH. A LIST OF ALL THE SHUT-INS IS ON THE BULLETIN BOARDS     

Ruby’s Pantry in Austin

Grace Lutheran Church 2001 6th Avenue SE Austin, MN 55912 
3rd Thursday of the Month Doors open at 4:00 pm Distribution 5:00-6:30 pm

If you are interested in learning more about Ruby’s Pantry or volunteering at a Pantry, please contact them.
651-674-0009
goodnews@rubyspantry.org       www.rubyspantry.org

Prayer Ministry. . . will be right after worship service by the organ.  We pray for others… we pray for you.  All
remains confidential.  Bring your special needs or hurts and we will petition the Lord with you.  Questions?  
Feel free to call Carol Schleicher at 396-8420.
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Together in the Word

Sunday: Adult Bible class at 10:25 a.m. led by Pastor James (Fellowship Hall)
Sunday: Total Forgiveness at 10:25 led by Thad Kusick (across from office)

Tuesday: Women’s Bible study at 1:00 p.m. led by Sandy Groleau, LCMS Lay 
Minister. We are now studying the book of Daniel. All ladies are welcome. 

Thursday: Crossways at 10:00 a.m. Study the entire Bible in two years. Led by Sandy 
Groleau, LCMS Lay Minister. New members always welcome.

Thursday: Men’s Bible study at 5:00 p.m. - a topical study on wisdom from the book of Proverbs, led by Dave 
Ruhnke. 

Thursday: Gray Matters meets at Perkins Restaurant at 7:30 p.m. Join them for a free-flowing discussion.

          

Volunteer Schedule
February Ushers

Head Usher: Randy Graff
Thursday evening: Clayton Petersen, Gene Pfeifer,

           Rocky Schammel
Sunday morning:  Albie Gilsrud, Herold Rohne, Beth Saurer         
                                                   
February Communion Assistants
Feb. 02 – Dave Watkins

                                                Feb. 16 – Tony Flerlage
Feb. 26 (Ash Wed) – Dave Watkins

February Lectors
02 Kara Grant
09 Donna Bailey
16 Carol Schleicher
23 Dick Heuton

Pastor James Office Hours

Monday 9-11:30 a.m.

Wednesday 9-11:30 a.m.

Thursday 9-11:30 a.m.

              On Tuesday Pastor James is working at home but can be reached by phone: 320-336-8149       
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our worship 
special. 



NEW!  Jr. & Sr. High Youth Group: 
Starting Wednesday, February 5th 7:30 - 8:30 pm. All St. John's youth grades 7 - 12 are invited to participate in 
a weekly Wednesday night Youth Group! Come hang out in our Youth Room with teens your age, play some 
games, and learn how you can grow in your faith as a young adult. Bring a friend and help us plan ways we can 
volunteer in our community, serve our church family, and develop christian friendships! If you have any 
questions please contact Kara Grant at grant.kara4@gmail.com or 507.440.7693 Dear children, let's not merely 
say that we love each other; let us show the truth by our actions. 1 John 3:18
__________________________________________________________________________________________________

Youth Fundraiser
Youth and Family is having a Fundraiser to help the youth get to the National Youth Gathering in Houston, 
Texas. We are planning on having a rummage sale on Saturday May 2nd.  If you would like  to donate larger 
items and have only Partial or ALL of the proceeds to go toward the youth fundraiser, that is an option.  So start
going through your stuff and save it for the rummage sale.  Contact Lisa or Kerri for more information.                  

LEAPING  INTO  MORE  “GREAT  NEWS”  OF  2020!
  
God is giving each of us an additional day this month, as you know.  It’s LEAP YEAR!  What does 
God plan for each of us to do and say on February 29?  He will open the doors, and we can be 
watching for new opportunities to use our gifts.  How IS it going for you, having identified your 
personal DNA/ dominant Spiritual Redemptive Gift, as a member of TEAM-St. John’s?  If you did not 
complete the easy Questionnaire in mid-November, there ARE copies still available.  Ask Darrel Bahn
or Carol Schleicher for a copy, WITH the answer-sheet.  With Stan R. gone for a few months, we are 
the only two on the present Stewardship Board.  If you’d like to be asked to help with a current need 
at church, please consider this… that “ask.”  Our Stewardship Board meets at St. John’s on the “first 
Wednesday” at 9:00 A.M.---February 5, 2020, in other words. (We will not meet in March, waiting for 
Stan’s return, and meeting in late April.) 

Ephesians 2:10----“For we are God’s workmanship, created in Christ Jesus to do good works, which 
God prepared in advance for us to do.”
1 John 4:7----“Dear friends, let us love one another, for love comes from God.  Everyone who loves, 
has been born of God and knows God.” 
Romans 8:28----“And we know that in all things, God works for the good of those who love Him, who 
have been called according to His purpose.”

These Bible verses remind me of a very special couple, who have used their gifts among us for many 
years.  They’ve moved to a street named “Journey’s End,” and on our December road-trip to Florida, 
we found them.  How great to hug… and to be hugged by Gene and Lois Auringer again!  They are 
doing well, and their daughter Lynn and family opened their home to them.  We Schleichers were 
blessed by Gene’s stories and “proclaiming gift.”  Lois’s “giving gift” brought tears and smiles.  
Auringers teach all of us that we are never too old or too far away to share God’s love with other 
people.  In this month of “an extra day in which to share the love of Christ,” how about using YOUR 
new-found dominant gift to give back to God what He’s created in you?  It shouldn’t be difficult.  Our 
Triune God leads us, with His wisdom and strength.  
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TAKE IT TO THE LORD IN PRAYER.  DO YOU HAVE A PRAYER CONCERN OR THANKSGIVING? COMMEND IT TO THE LORD THROUGH 
YOUR OWN PRAYERS, BUT ALSO THROUGH THE LOVING SERVICE OF OUR PRAYER CHAIN. IF YOU HAVE AN ITEM YOU WOULD LIKE 
INCLUDED ON THE PRAYER CHAIN, PLEASE CONTACT MIRIAM LUEHMANN AT 437-7619 OR Miriam.Luehmann@icloud.com.

FROGs (Faithful Retired Old Guys) 

IF YOU ARE RETIRED, JOIN US THE 1ST TUESDAY MORNING OF EACH MONTH (FEB. 4  ) AT 9:00 for coffee and 
donuts and sometimes a small project to help out around the church. See you then.

ST. JOHN  ’S MEN’S BREAKFAST CLUB   – MEN OF ALL AGES FROM ST. JOHN'S MEET FOR A CASUAL BREAKFAST AND CONVERSATION 
EVERY 3RD SATURDAY OF THE MONTH FEB.15   AT 7:30 AM, AT BARLEY'S FAMILY RESTAURANT. 

Fellowship Opportunity

We have begun a fellowship opportunity - Lunch Bunch for those interested will go 
out to lunch together once a month.  We will choose a new restaurant each month. 
Please sign up on the bulletin board outside the office or call the church office if you 
are interested. Friday, February 21  st   we will go to China Star, 1906 8  th   Street NW   
in Austin. Check out the weekly News and Notes for details.
____________________________________________________________________
Rachel’s Hope is in need of volunteers!   Do you have a desire to reach out to 
pregnant women and families with young children?  Would you be able to share  the
mercy and love of Jesus by offering practical assistance in both word and action?  
Please consider helping families in our community with your God given talents and 
compassion.  If you would like more information, please call or email Linda at 
Rachel’s Hope.       437-7595.       rachelshope1@rachelshope-mn.org

LWML NEWS
Valentines Day! A time when I make heart cookies for my family. 
They are decorated with their names and candy. It’s a reminder to 
them of how much I love them.
As we serve each other with love, we are serving and showing our 
love for the Lord. What wonderful opportunities we have to love 

each other by serving.
To continue to be able to show our love for each other we have divided Christian 
Service Committee #3 into #1 and #2. This is to have enough helpers to work. Men 
are a great treasure to help work also. We also will not be asking for cakes anymore. 
If you have any questions about this contact Fran Strouf or myself.
Ash Wednesday is the end of February this year. We thank all the boards for their 
serving and sharing their love for their church family. 
Happy love month! In Christ, Sandy Grant   
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February Birthdays
01 Dagito Kewatt
02 Darrel Bahn
02 Nicole Kramer
03 Sandy Groleau
03 Dick Wuetz
04 Terri Stough
07 Tanner Bergstrom
08 Lucas Green
08 Sidney Menuey
09 Mary Bos
11 Kelsey Stough
13 Virginia Rohne
13 Beth Saurer
15 Dale Siegfreid
16 Sharon Burgess
16 Bonnie Meier
18 Melanie Woodford
20 Temitope Adeleke
20 Amber Collins
22 Janet Augustin
22 Grace Van Proosdy
24 Roger Jacobs
25 David Root
27 Jodi Humphries
27 Jerry Jansen
28 Haylie Meyer

Anniversaries
05 Wayne & Linda
                      Wollenburg

______________________
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From Our Library

  “The Case for Christ” as the cover says is a journalist’s personal
investigation of the evidence for Jesus. For me, it was not a fast paced
book to be read like a story, but filled with many facts concerning the
validity of the life of our Lord and Savior. Lee Strobel considered
himself an atheist and was intent on proving Jesus was not the Son of
God. Lee’s professional job as a newspaper reporter led him down many paths to find the truth 
about Jesus. As he proceeded to interview experts around the country and Europe he soon 
discovered his mind was changing. He will challenge you as you read the book.
 
      “The Case for Christ” is found in our church’s library. When you finish ask yourself “how 
much has my faith been strengthened?” You will probably be surprised. 

Annette Kiehne 

National Lutheran Schools Week

The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod   •   Jan. 26–Feb. 1, 2020   •   1 Thess. 5:16–24

National Lutheran Schools Week provides nearly 2,000 preschools, elementary schools and high schools with 
the public opportunity to proclaim and celebrate God’s work among us in schools of The Lutheran Church—
Missouri Synod.

We thank God for the opportunity to provide excellent academic preparation for the children we serve. We 
are most grateful for the opportunity to share Jesus’ amazing love with children and their families.

National Lutheran Schools Week gives us an opportunity to proclaim these great blessings within the 
communities we serve.

Our schools are amazing incubators for faithful witness of God’s love for us through Christ by teachers and 
students alike.

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Faith in the public square: LCMS youth starts pro-life group at her public 
high school  By Cheryl Magness

At a time when biblical Christianity is under increasing attack in both popular culture and the public square, it can be 
scary to stand up for the sanctity of life.

But that didn’t deter Anna Young, an LCMS pastor’s daughter in Nashville, Tenn., from doing so. Several months ago, 
Anna started a Students for Life of America (SFLA) group at her public high school. It is the first such group at a public 
high school in Davidson County, Tenn.

“I think it is one thing to say you are pro-life, but it is another to actually act on that,” Anna explains. “I think a lot of 
people keep their pro-life views to themselves, but I found myself questioning that. I always think of the Elie Wiesel 
quote, ‘Neutrality helps the oppressor, never the victim.’ … I had to do something.”
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For Anna, that “something” could have easily remained within her family and church. She grew up being taught that life 
is sacred because it is created by God. Her father, the Rev. Phillip Young, is pastor at Redeemer Lutheran Church in  
Nashville and life coordinator for the LCMS Mid-South District, so Anna has participated in pro-life conferences and 
other events since she was a child. But she wanted to do more.

“This isn’t just a religious or political issue,” continues Anna. “It’s a human rights issue. … People ask why I don’t keep 
this issue in the faith realm. Why did I have to extend it to the public arena of my high school?

“My answer is simple. It is too important. Life is too precious — all life, at all stages, from all backgrounds and all parts of
the world. Life is not just a political or religious issue, but a human rights issue. Once I truly understood the magnitude 
and reality of the injustice at hand, I couldn’t sit and watch my fellow peers not know the truth.”

Making a difference

Anna researched the guidelines for clubs at her school and began working through the steps to get approval for a 
Students for Life group. First, she had to find a faculty sponsor for the group. She says that wasn’t easy because “public 
high school teachers aren’t encouraged to voice their beliefs on this sort of thing.” But she approached a teacher she 
knew to be Christian, and the teacher was willing.

The next step was to fill out and submit an application for her proposed club, explaining the club’s purpose and plans 
and how its presence would benefit the school. Anna wrote to the school principal:

“The Students for Life community is a group of pro-life students that encourages students, specifically, but all people to 
choose life. Students for Life is found in over 1,100 high school and college campuses nationwide and is making a big 
difference. Although the matter at hand is controversial, I strongly believe our club would only be a positive influence … .
This is a topic many students … are passionate about.

“The purpose of our club is simple. We plan to educate, encourage and make a difference in the community.”

The club was approved. But “I would be lying,” says Anna, “if I said this process has been easy. At a public high school, 
abortion is not talked about. And if it is, it most definitely is not portrayed in the correct light.

“Since [the new group] was created … I have lost friends, had my own character criticized, been gossiped about, and 
even experienced a bit of administration push-back regarding events we wanted to host at school. In the end, it is all 
worth it. I have to take a step back and look at the big picture. Pro-life ideals are being talked about at a public high 
school. That is a miracle in itself.”

To spread awareness about the club, Anna and the group’s core members participated in the school’s lunchtime club 
fair. They got about 55 initial sign-ups, approximately a quarter of whom were male students. They also got a handful of 
antagonistic comments on the sign-up sheet.

But the group now has about 20 active members, is meeting semi-weekly and is planning to attend the National March 
For Life in Washington, D.C., on Jan. 24. Locally, they plan to host monthly events such as volunteering at a local 
pregnancy resource center, holding a drive to collect mother and baby items for donation, and gathering for learning 
and mutual support.

Recently, they took time to write letters of encouragement to expectant mothers being served by Hope Clinic for 
Women, a faith-based family and pregnancy resource center in Nashville. In the near future, they hope to watch the 
movie “Unplanned,” based on the book by pro-life activist Abby Johnson.

‘Cut from determined cloth’
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Elizabeth Parker, the Tennessee and Kentucky regional coordinator of Students for Life of America, and the 
organization’s national minorities coordinator, worked closely with Anna in applying for the club’s school charter. She 
also attended and spoke at the club’s first meeting.

Parker said, “Sometimes it can be slow going getting SFLA clubs started at high schools and colleges. Hurdles can arise 
for all different reasons. Even though it took time and patience, Anna stuck to it. She is cut from determined cloth … a 
leader who truly cares about her peers and community. She and the new Students for Life of America group at her high 
school are living proof that there is not only hope for the future, but amazing things [happening] in the present.”

The Rev. Dr. Gregory P. Seltz, executive director of the Lutheran Center for Religious Liberty (LCRL) in Washington, D.C., 
says Anna is “just the kind of young person we’re trying to raise up for the next generation. These moral issues are 
fundamental to our culture if it’s to remain civil, humane and free. The LCRL is dedicated to providing all kinds of 
information and resources to support people like Anna.”

Sometimes people of faith feel like “strangers in a strange land” (Ex. 2:22). They know their hope is not of this world, and
they feel out of place in it. The world grows ever more hostile toward them, and when they engage with it in the only 
way they know how, guided by the faith that defines them, they are branded as fools, haters or worse. They may 
sometimes wonder why they should bother.

Anna says she bothers because “we are making a difference. It may feel like we’re not doing anything … not saving lives. 
But Elizabeth [Parker] has always told us, ‘You won’t see how many lives you saved until you get to heaven.’ ”

To find out more about LCRL, visit lcrlfreedom.org.

__________________________________________________________________________________________

ST. JOHN'S CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING  

January 14, 2020

The January 14, 2020, meeting was called to order by President Vance Oelkers at 7:00 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Beth Saurer, Tim Carlson, Kathy Carlson, Lori Siegfreid, Pam Reistad, Clayton Petersen, 
Pastor James, Dale Siegfreid, Vance Oelkers, Donna Bailey.

OPENING PRAYER:  Pastor Groleau 

SECRETARY'S REPORT:  M/S/P to accept the secretary's report for December 10, 2019 as written.

TREASURER'S REPORT:  Net Operating Income (Loss): ($8,576.54).  Net Increase in Designated Assets: 
$509.97.  Net Income (Loss)  ($8,066.57).  M/S/P to accept the Treasurer's report, as written.

ELDERS’ REPORT:  

They will serve the Lenten meal on Wednesday, April 1.

Communion and Prayer assignments were made. 

Member contacts - we continue to work through the list of active and inactive members. Church records are 
being updated as contacts are being made. 

Scout Sunday on February 9.  Scouts will assist in ushering duties.  

National Day of Prayer is on Thursday, May 7th. 
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Five Elders have committed to attending the Built on the Rock, a church leadership conference scheduled 
for March 7, 2020 in Owatonna. Reduced costs of $15/person if 6 or more registering from each 
congregation. The Elders are encouraging all boards have a member attend as well as the church council 
officers. 

TRUSTEES’ REPORT:  

They will serve the Lenten meal on Wednesday, March 25.

All the Christmas trees and decorations are down and stored.

The outdoor nativity is down and stored, except for the stable… it’s frozen to the ground.

We have not received an adjusted bill for the insulation yet.

The garbage fee has been lowered for the next year.  At that time we may opt out.

We continue with a review of our insurance provider for an update if needed.

We’re waiting for a report and action on computer updating.  It’s being worked on.

The “strove” light in the hallway went off, indicating the water level in the heating system was low.  Harty 
Mechanical looked at it and adjusted it; it’s fine.

BOARD OF EDUCATION/YOUTH & FAMILY BOARD:    

They will serve the Lenten meals on Wednesdays, March 4 and 11.

Approximately 30 CASE kids and adults will need to be served supper at 5:15.

Lisa Flerlage is planning to attend the Built on the Rock conference on March 7.

Kara Grant is going to start a weekly Youth Hangout event on Wednesdays, 7:30-8:30 p.m. beginning 
February 5.  There will be two adults present.  This will be a time for the youth to get together and play 
games, etc.

Ten youth and two adults went tubing at Mankato and had pizza afterwards on January 11.

February:  we’re hoping to do Operation Christmas Child; this will be a family event.

March:  Kerri will check into cross country skiing at the Nature Center; this will be a youth event.

Fundraising:  Discussed a rummage sale on Saturday, May 2; also discussed doing a fundraiser at Pizza Ranch
in April.

STEWARDSHIP BOARD:   
No report; no December meeting.

SOCIAL MINISTRY:  

We will serve the Lenten meal on Wednesday, February 26.

Pastor James attended our meeting to discuss when to have our next Heritage, Happiness and Hope service.  
We decided on Wednesday, April 29, 2020, at 1:30.  We moved the time up from 2:00 to 1:30 because that 
would give the attendees a little more social time.  A letter about the service needs to be sent to the shut-ins 
about the first of April.  Transportation was discussed.  That will depend on what the attendees will need.  We 
are thinking of serving ice cream sundaes and wafer cookies again during the social time. Sharry Watkins 
talked to the Salvation Army and asked them how much food was donated in November from our food drive.  
A whopping 1,014 pounds of food was brought in.  Thank you to all who donated! Our next food drive will be 
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during the month of March.  Bags will be given out on Sunday, March 1. We will be having the Easter Egg Hunt 
on Palm Sunday.  We will get together the day before and fill the eggs and then hide them. Pastor indicated 
that our bulletin board for the shut-ins, which is in Schleicher Hall, could be freshened up and have more 
information about the shut-ins.  We will be getting their current addresses posted there and also posting their 
birthdays and anniversaries.  We would like to get better pictures of them, also.  It was discussed what things 
we can do every time we use the church kitchen.  A list of clean-ups, etc. will be posted in the kitchen.

EVANGELISM:  

Evangelism and the Board of Stewardship will serve the Lenten meal on Wednesday, March 18.

The visits to coat drive participants are continuing.

Pastor gave information on Ambassadors for Christ. They may be able to come to our church to give ideas on
community outreach.

We discussed inviting the parents of the CASE children for a meal in order to get to know them. Will 
continue to discuss.

Information was presented about “Built on the Rock” leadership summit. Members of the board were 
encouraged to attend.

PASTOR'S REPORT:  

Sunday Mornings – Bible Study: We’ll be going through a series of Bibles studies I’ve compiled that will help us grow spiritually. 
Thursday Evenings – Grey Matters:  We are going through a study titled, “God's Word in Every Season” 
Each Saturday & Sunday Worship 
Visiting Shut-Ins 
Planning the 2020 Church Year with a theme of “Back to the Basics”  Series of Bible Studies Series of Reading challenges/programs 
Working on Lent/Easter Sermon series and Bible studies. Began streaming Sunday service live in Chapel.

 OLD BUSINESS:  
None

NEW BUSINESS:  
Since Pam Reistad has resigned as of January 15, Deb Thorson will do her job on a temporary basis through 
May 2020.  We should all be looking for a person with accounting training and experience.

ADJOURNMENT:  M/S/P to adjourn @ 8:00 p.m.

CLOSING PRAYER:  

Respectfully submitted:  Donna Bailey, Council Secretary
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St. John's Lutheran Church Financial Recap
January 1, 2019 through December 31, 2019

Undesignated Assets Balance 1/1/19      Activity     Balance 12/31/19      Notes     
Cash $213,294.28 ($14,082.36) $199,211.92 Undesignated Assets
Prepaids/Other Assets 15,955.70 (2,124.61) 13,831.09 represent the funds
Buildings & Land 3,096,411.00 0.00 3,096,411.00 available for general
Liabilities (12,799.70) 7,630.43 (5,169.27) operating purposes.

Net Operating Income (Loss) ($8,576.54)

Designated Assets
Building Fund 106,706.68 760.51 107,467.19 Designated Assets
Needy Family Fund 2,167.08 (500.00) 1,667.08 represent all of the
Women's Ministry Fund 2,001.95 (78.49) 1,923.46 various funds that 
Rachel's Hope Fund 0.00 0.00 0.00 can be contributed to
Musical Equipment Fund 182.03 101.65 283.68 for the designated
Library Books Fund 412.89 (18.72) 394.17 purpose.
Choir Robes Fund 3,111.00 0.00 3,111.00 
Sunday School Fund 0.00 0.00 0.00 
Memorial Fund 12,394.04 2,087.07 14,481.11 
Praise Band Fund 3,135.40 0.00 3,135.40 
Youth Fund 10,298.05 (3,180.87) 7,117.18 
Scrip Fund 12,385.83 3,066.28 15,452.11 
Sumner School Fund 8,894.23 (147.51) 8,746.72 
Endowment Fund 42,896.25 (1,579.95) 41,316.30 

204,585.43 205,095.40 
Increase (Decrease) in Designated Assets $509.97 
Net Income (Loss) ($8,066.57)



February, 2020
NEWSLETTER 

ST. JOHN’S NEWS 

Snow Birds:  Please give the office your “snow 
bird” address and dates you will leave and return.   
Newsletters returned back to us cost us 70 cents. 
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